

To Maryanne Vigneaux/Lib@SUNYSB

CC

bcc F.Jason Torre/Lib

Subject Library Bulletin, November 28, 2001, Number 1235

HAVE YOU VOLUNTEERED?

The Library has just received a request from the Chancellor's Office (see memo below) asking us to compile a list of staff who are involved in volunteer community service. Staff who would like to be listed on the Employee Honor Roll should send Germaine an e-mail by 10 a.m., Thursday, November 29.

TO: State University of New York Campus Presidents

FROM: Chancellor Robert L. King

SUBJECT: New York State Honor Roll Submission for Martin Luther King 2002 Memorial

Observance

... The building of a healthy sense of self and community is at the heart of Dr.King's philosophy. The Governor has encouraged all state residents to observe the Martin Luther King Holiday by performing community service on a voluntary basis in tribute to the life and legacy of Dr. King. As a way of thanking those state employees who have already embraced his principles through volunteerism, the state is compiling

an Honor Roll in recognition of their efforts.

... Employee names will be displayed in the Convention Center during the celebration on January 21, 2002.

The only criteria for the Honor Roll are that the service must have been community-oriented and voluntary. It

will not be necessary to stipulate or caption specific activities involved.

... In the spirit of Dr. King's philosophy and in response to the governor's challenge, let us show how SUNY

continues to work to build a better future for all New Yorkers by "Embracing the Dream."

GRAND OPENING OF MUSIC LIBRARY TODAY, NOV. 28TH AT 12:40!

Please try to attend the ceremony followed by reception at 2:00 pm in the corridor near the Music Library.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS - UPCOMING LECTURE:

The Friends of the Stony Brook University Libraries present

From Rags to Riches: the New York Book Trade in the New Republic, 1785-1835

A Lecture by Hendrik Edelman

Friday, December 7
3 to 5 pm.
Javits Room
Library E-2340

Born in The Netherlands, Hendrik Edelman has had careers in publishing and bookselling (with Martin Nijhoff), teaching, writing, and academic librarianship at Cornell and Vanderbilt. He became University Librarian at Rutgers in 1978, and in 1985 joined the faculty of Rutgers' Department of Library and Information Science. Professor Edelman has written many articles and several books on bibliography, including *The Dutch Language Press in America: Two Centuries of Printing, Publishing and Bookselling*. He is also working on a history of Sayville as a summer resort. His lecture is adapted from a work-in-progress on the history of the New York book trade.

bibliography, including *The Dutch Language Press in America: Two Centuries of Printing, Publishing and Bookselling.* He is also working on a history of Sayville as a summer resort. His lecture is adapted from a work-in-progress on the history of the New York book trade.

Light refreshments will be served